

FOR PSA MEMBERS: OFFICE OF HEALTH STANDARDS COMPLIANCE (OHSC)

13-08-2025

Feedback: OHSC meeting with Minister of Health – 11 August 2025

Relocation of OHSC offices to Centurion area

Members will recall that the PSA declared a dispute on 31 January 2025 and lodge a dispute of mutual interest with the CCMA on 7 April 2025. Subsequently, PSA members at the OHSC participated in a picketing process from 17 to 30 June 2025. On 4 July 2025, there was a memorandum of demands to the Minister of Health, Dr Aaron Motsoaledi. On 5 August, the office of the Minister requested a meeting with the PSA to discuss the demands in the memorandum.

The meeting was convened on 11 August 2025, and parties deliberated the concerns raised against the move to Centurion. The Minister confirmed that free transport will be provided to employees for the entire duration of the lease in Centurion. Secondly, the Minister endeavoured to appoint an independent investigator to probe the allegations of corruption and maladministration into the procurement process and maladministration. The investigation process will focus on the following elements:

- Whether the relocation process was approved by National Treasury and the Department of Public Works.
- The reasons that prompted the relocation of the office building in Arcadia.
- Whether there were corruption activities and maladministration during the entire relocation process.

Parties agreed to reconvene in the next two weeks for a progress report on the investigation process. Members will be informed of developments.

Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA's website or contact PSA Provincial Offices.

Reuben Maleka
GENERAL MANAGER